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AESC MEETING MINUTES
6 June 2012
CALL TO ORDER at 2:17 pm in the home of Priscilla Noah. 

ATTENDEES: Kathy Moakler, Kathleen Whittle, Mary Pratt, Roz Riley, Holly Scherer, Laura Putnam, Jackie Caldwell, Lynda Flowers, Sarah Pearce, Elsie Mercereau, Kara Anderson, Ginni Guiton, Donna Leketa, Joyce Rebh, Isabel Stevens, Betty Meuleners, Nancy Temple, Gene Villiva, Anna Marie Cox, Beth Mazzanti, Jeanne Marie Rowan, Michelle Tyler, Susan Wright, Bobby Buxbaum, Renee Bostick, Vicky Groninger.
MINUTES APPROVAL:  
Minutes were sent out electronically for most board members with postal mailing to those who specifically requested.  No corrections needed.  Motion was made by Jackie Caldwell to accept the minutes as written, with a motion second by Holly Scherer.  Motion carried. 

PRESIDENT: Kathy Moakler
· Thanks to Priscilla for hosting the meeting and the Welcome Tea for Mrs. Bostick and Mrs. Groninger, which immediately follows the meeting.  

· Board members who celebrate birthdays this month: 

· 18 – Jeanne Marie Rowan

· 20 – Kathleen Whittle

HONORARY ADVISORS: 

· Acting Chief of Engineers Spouse (Nancy Temple) 

· Retirement ceremony for the Temples is tentatively scheduled for 11 June.  Nancy thanked everyone for their participation in and support to the club and the Temples.  No decisions have been made about a retirement job or location to live.

· Nancy introduced and welcomed Renee Bostick, wife of the 53rd Chief of Engineers.

· As “Guardian of the Castle”, Nancy presented the 14K gold Engineer Castle pin with three small diamonds, which she had been given for safekeeping from the 52nd Chief of Engineer’s wife (Paula Van Antwerp) until it could be presented to the new Chief’s wife.

· The history of the pin was reviewed. 

· LTG John W. Morris, II (Jack), 44th Chief of Engineers, presented it to the 51st Chief’s wife, Julie Strock, in memory of his beloved wife, Geraldine K. Morris.

· The note enclosed in the pin gift box was read aloud to the group.

· Renee thanked Nancy and the group for the warm welcome.  She is looking forward to serving with us.  Renee emphasized that Nancy had handled the reigns beautifully, with professionalism and compassion.  Thank you, Nancy.

· CSM Spouse (Bobby Buxbaum)

· CSM Buxbaum is now retired. Bobby thanked the Board for four years of wonderful experiences in being a part of the Board and the club, especially during the time of the transformation from Wives Club to Spouses Club. The Buxbaums are still unsure of what is next, but she will always be a part of the AESC.

· Bobby introduced and welcomed the wife of the new USACE CSM, Vicki Groninger. Vicky will be living at Ft Belvoir in Park Village. 

· Bobby presented Vicky with a pin in the shape of an angel with an Engineer Castle and a pearl.


VICE-PRESIDENT: Mary Pratt, Kathleen Whittle
· Both VPs thanked the group for a wonderful year and lots of fun.  Thank you for your support.  We will keep tabs on the club!

· Anna Marie Cox was welcomed as the incoming Vice President.  Per nominations, she still needs a “co-VP”, especially since she will be spending several months at a time in the Duncanville, TX area.

SECRETARY: Roz Riley 
· Thanks to Ginni Guiton for recording the minutes of the last meeting and sending them to the Board.  Motion made by Priscilla Noah to accept the May minutes as written with second from Anna Marie Cox.  Motion passed. Official minutes and reports to be filed in the archives.

· Email reminder was sent out to the Board requesting After Action reports to pass on to next board member in their position.  

· After Action reports are also a way to record details of position and other pertinent historical information for the archives.

· After Action reports are normally turned in at the Joint Board Meeting (3 copies – President, Secretary, Board Position Person)

TREASURER: Holly Scherer 

· The proposed budget for 2012-2013 was distributed to the Board via email for review and discussion. The final draft was then circulated via email and votes were taken.  The 2012-2013 Budget has been approved. 

· Mr. Paul Lippe, the accountant who completed our annual audit - for as long as anyone can remember - notified us that he has retired and is no longer providing services.  He did not have any suggestion for a replacement.  As the Treasurer, I am interviewing a number of accountants and reaching out to local military spouse clubs to obtain references.  I have an appointment to meet with one accounting firm on June 7th to discuss their expertise, interest, as well as, find out the costs of their services. I would like to have at least two or three firms to compare services/costs.  I will discuss my findings with Kathy Moakler, President and Laura Putnam, AEMA Chairperson.

· AESC bank statements as available on May2012. 
· Income       $2,377.39     Expenses   $1,893.32      Gain   $  484.07
· Ending balance as of 31 May 2012         $14,499.01
· One of our Ways and Means suppliers (Matthew Duffy) was not able to locate the check Kathy Candido handed him in December 2011. The check (#1466) amount was $1,490.00.  After discussing our options with BB&T Bank it was decided because of the large amount it is best to place a “Stop Payment” on the check.  The fee for that service is $34.00.  Mr. Duffy agreed to absorb that cost and was reissued another check (#1479), for $1,456.00.

· Holly asked for clarification on the Knollwood funds.  

· The funds raised at the annual AESC Knollwood Bake Sale all go into the Knollwood Fellowship Assistance Fund.  On the Treasurer’s report and the Proposed Budget it will appear as income and expenses, with all monies raised going to the Knollwood Fund.  

· The amount will vary each year because the baked goods sold are donated and the amount of all donations (baked goods and money for goods) varies each year.
· Kathleen Whittle made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report. Second was made by Jackie Caldwell.  Motion carried.  Report approved and to be filed with minutes. 
· Additional information:  

· Checks (6), Deposits (3), PayPal transaction (1)

AEMA CHAIRMAN: Laura Putnam 

· Full Financial Report attached with minutes for filing.

· AEMA/GKM

· She will follow up with the GKM winners and submit an article for the next CastleGram.  


· GKM will need new funds for next year.

· Many thanks to Nancy Temple for her dedicated and diligent work as 
Scholarship Chairman. 


SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Nancy Temple 
· We are grateful to Susan Oliveri for stepping up and volunteering to take this very important position for 2012-2013.
· Susan Oliveri (Walsh) is unable to join us for the meeting because of her son’s graduation, but documents will be handed off to her.
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Molly O’Neill (not present, sent her regrets)

· No report sent.

· Welcome to Michelle Tyler! And congratulations on her graduation from her Master’s program at Georgetown U. 

MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell

· Membership to date: Membership is around 150 (plus or minus).  

· There were more membership forms received today.  

· “We are our best advocates!  I invite you to take 1 or 2 forms to take with you for new members.”

· Is looking forward to working on the RedBook this summer so that it can go to print earlier this year (right after the Welcome Cocktail Party).  

· She has learned a great deal over this past year.  She definitely has a new skill set.  

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 

· Next meeting is in Aug.  Watch for the e-vite.  

· RSVP cutoff is the MONDAY prior to the Board meeting.

· Volunteer hostess to be determined. 

· Review of the e-vite invitations: 


Board Meetings:

· E-vite is sent to the Board at least two weeks prior to the meeting. 

· The MONDAY prior to the meeting as the RSVP cut off date.

· Headcount from RSVPs goes to the Hostess.


Large Events (Cocktail Party, AEMA Brunch, Farewells/Welcomes) 

· RSVP deadline should be set for a week before the event
· Circulation to send out weekly reminders for the large events

NEWSLETTER: Elsie Mersereau 

· She is taking a month off!  Thanks to all for supporting her this year, her first in doing the newsletter.  She has really enjoyed it.

· PLEASE submit articles, recipes, photos, and encourage others you know to do the same.
· Deadline for submission: Sunday, 22 July

· Next issue will be early August.

WEBMASTER: Anna Marie Cox 
· New winners of the AEMA and GKM Awards are posted on the website.  Check it out!

· Happy to be on the board and physically present (for much of the year).

· Is happy to have Susan Wright on board to take over the website since Anna Marie will become Vice President.

· We welcomed Elizabeth Hill (not present) to the board in her role as Facebook coordinator.

· Kathy M. welcomed the new board members to our MEDIA TEAM: CastleGram Editor, Circulation, Publicity/Historian, Webmaster, and Facebook coordinator.

RESERVATIONS: Pat O’Neill (not present), Sarah Pearce


· Sarah Pearce:

· Pat O’Neill is celebrating her 50th wedding anniversary and unable to be with us.  

· Pat O. will not be able to be on the board next year (she has had a busy year this year with travels and plans to continue next year).

· Sarah is turning over her own position to Jeanne Marie Rowan.  Welcome back to the Board!  Sarah will be living out of the country for a while due to Bill’s job overseas.

· Jeanne may cover all of reservations next year, with help when needed from Sarah and Bobby Buxbaum.  

· There are still people who would prefer a phone call RSVP over an email.  Sarah suggested dividing up the RSVP process between calls and emails, rather than splitting the alphabet

CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson 

· May Castle Gram sent electronically on April 27 and 10 were sent via US Mail on 30 April. 

· Four color copies were sent to Knollwood in care of Ms. Vest.  They May CastleGram featured those residents and a copy was sent to them as a courtesy and thanks.

· Additionally, a color copy was sent to Jodi Jones Smith, the author of the moving Women in War article, as a courtesy.

· Color copies, black and white copies and mailing envelopes were purchased for $61.31.

· The postage for June issue increased because of the length of the issue.

· Kathy M. thanked Kara for doing a great job getting the monthly issues out and assisting with messaging the board and general membership via email.

WAYS AND MEANS: Kathy Candido (not present), Isabel Stevens
· Kathy is not present because of traveling (wine country in Napa).  Observations from Kathy:  The online store is a job in itself.

· Kathy is happy to continue to do the sales but is looking for a replacement.

· AESC Ways and Means Report for June 2012

· TOTAL INCOME:  




$  429.00


Sales:




$   429.00



PayPal sales


       61.00



AEA Sales:

                368.00

· TOTAL EXPENSES:




$1478.70

Postage
                       $    22.70


Check reissue

    1456.00

· Co-chairmen make sense for this job.  Kathy Candido is willing to stay on, but would like to work with someone.

WELFARE:  Donna Leketa 

· Welcome to her replacement, Barbara Fleming, who is in transit to our area.
PUBLICITY: Ginni Guiton

· “Thank you for your support this year.  I have enjoyed my year. You are a lovely group.”

· Beth Mazzanti was welcomed as the new Publicity Chairman/Historian.

KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: Betty Swygert 
· She was present at the AEMA Brunch.
FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh   

· Thanks for your help and work on the AEMA Brunch.  “It was a success! A happy and lovely time”.

· She sent a thank you note to the Fairfax for the nice job.
KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah
· Bake sale held 11 April at 1000. The Club raised $498.20.
· Nothing new.  The Knollwood residents love us to visit since we are “young and lovely”.
NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners 

· Thanks to Michelle Tyler (Parliamentarian) and Jeanne Marie Rowan (Reservations) who have volunteered and the Executive Board and Appointed Board are more filled.
· We still need a “Co” VP to work with Anna Marie Cox.
· We need a replacement or “Co” for the Castle Boutique.
· Bette will have two assistants, Mollie O’Neill and Pat O’Neill, next year due to her trips to Arizona.  This is specifically for making calls. 
· If you think you might have someone interested in serving on the board, please contact me! Bette Meuleners, AESC Nominations Chairperson 2011-2012, bmeuleners@gmail.com, 571-235-3566.

· The Okolona tour was gorgeous! All who toured it, loved it. Thanks to Julie Strock for hosting the tour and those in attendance who provided the luncheon items.
· Thank you!
AD HOC VOLUNTEER: Gene Villiva

No report. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

ONGOING:
· Gifting memberships from the AESC, Kathy M. to coordinate with Treasurer as to where the funding will be annotated on the budget line. She will report back to Board.

· Email to previous board members requesting their AARs from 2010-2011 needs to be sent.  There were only two board members who submitted AARs for their board year. (Roz Riley responsibility)

· VPs: “Guidelines for The Impromptu Hostess” may need to be developed.  A checklist for doing this should be developed. VPs will work on guidelines. 
COMPLETED:
NEW BUSINESS:
· From Kathy Moakler: Thank you!!! She has made a gift donation to AEMA on behalf of the serving board members.

· To the current/serving board, she presented each with a pink rose.  Pink roses symbolize gratitude.

· To the incoming board members, Kathy M. thanked them for volunteering to serve and stated she was looking forward to the friendships and being a team.

DATES TO REMEMBER:

ADJOURNMENT:

Joyce Rebh made motion that meeting could be adjourned.  

Second was by Priscilla Noah.  No opposition.

Meeting adjourned at 1452 hours.             
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: 1 Aug 2012, Wednesday



Hostess:  TBD





Refreshments:  TBD
Respectfully submitted,

Roslyn Riley
AESC Secretary 2011-2012
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